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Townsend, Erle

From: Laura Kowacki <lauraclark@rocketmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 12:20 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program OPPOSED

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

I am vehemently OPPOSED to Chapter 27A – Electric Vehicle Mandate in the State of Maine. We live in a 

state and country where the voices of the people are supposed to be heard. WHY DON"T YOU LET THE 

PEOPLE DECIDE? 

 

I personally believe that this proposal is most absurd! Our electric grid could never support this. Even the 

originally scheduled vote on this was postponed because of a power outage! How would you expect people to 

power their cars during outages? Do you see the absurdity in all of this? 

 

The rural landscape of our state is not compatible with what you propose. This will create a mass exodus out of 

Maine (as has happened in CA) and isolate vulnerable populations.  And what would happen to the tourism 

industry - on which the State and businesses heavily rely for revenue? Only those driving electric vehicles 

would be able to vacation here? 

 

Further, it is becoming more obvious that there are issues with safety, reliability, utility, cost, that have not been 

remedied.  And the "clean" electricity that you refer to is actually not clean, and not reliable and not green.  

 

It is ludicrous that we are in this situation, where a rule proposed by just 150 people (0.01% of the state’s 

population) can then be voted on by an unelected board and determine the ability of 100% of Mainers to 

purchase the vehicle of their choosing.  

 

THIS SHOULD BE ON A BALLOT FOR MAINERS TO CHOOSE AND NEVER FOR A FEW 

UNELECTED INDIVIDUALS TO DECIDE. 

 

Submitted by, 

Laura Kowacki, Maine resident and voter 

40 Wood Duck Lane 

Walpole, ME 04573 

 

 

 


